
Texas High School Lacrosse Board Meeting

January 4, 2010

In Attendance: Ray, Steve, Patty, Ashley, Rashad, Chris, Ed, Nancy, Joe, Jay

Absent: Al, Mike, Rick

THSLL Timeline 
Nancy reported that team schedules have been submitted and entered into the THSLL system. The schedule information will be released to SWLOA later in the week, however additions and corrections can still be made. Teams have started submitting emergency plans. Rosters are still being compiled by members.


THSLL BoD Meeting Calendar for 2010
Patty will compile the calendar for 2010 and submit to the board for approval.


November 30 BoD Meeting Minutes
The minutes were approved unanimously.


Fee Waiver Requests
LaVernia - LaVernia is a new team with little parent support. Suggest moving LaVernia to D3 for this season.
Madison - Madison’s main concern is a field to play on and equipment. The team must pay for a soccer field which they share with Reagan. Steve made a motion to waive the THSLL fee. He will ask if the team is able to pay for refs and the field. In order to promote new teams yet be fair to existing teams, Jay made a motion to have the team pay 50% of the THSLL $450 required fee. Motion was seconded and passed. Ray will ask SWLOA to waive part of their fee.  No home games can be scheduled until fees are paid. 


State Championship Venue
Highland Park has asked to hold the 2010 State Championship. Nancy will send an email to members asking for additional applicants for state and super regional championship locations. The email will reference the requirements as outlined in the rulebook. Members wishing to host the events must provide information on how they would overcome deficiencies, if any in the requirements. Responses are due by January 18th. 


 Home School Rulebook Requirement
The Texas State Legislature states that home schools must be treated the same as private schools and that it is against the law to request the curriculum from a home school program. The THSLL rulebook currently contains the following regarding home schooled player eligibility:

Students enrolled in a home school or correspondence school must first provide enough information about the academic program so that the District Coordinator can determine whether the student is undertaking an academic program reasonably comparable to that of a public, private, or parochial school.

The rulebook will need to be changed to reflect state law. Patty will find out what the state requires from home schools. It was suggested that an affidavit from the parent be acceptable for eligibility. This topic will be discussed at the next meeting. Currently, Clear Lake has home schooled students.


Committee Volunteers
Coordinators and board members need to reach out to programs to get volunteers for committees. Several people have volunteered but more are needed.

League Sponsorship Committee - One person per division and a board representative is needed. Ray would like a sponsorship program implemented for this season which would include gold, silver, and bronze level sponsorships. Families as well as companies can donate. More discussion is needed to determine how to allocate donations. At this time the board has no idea what the response will be to a sponsorship program. Chris suggested sending out a survey similar to the league structure survey as a first step in determining viability.  The board could incorporate a finders fee to programs and districts that sign up sponsors. Joe volunteered to be on the committee. A chairman is needed to implement ideas and strategies.

League Rules Committee - One person per division and BoD representative is needed.  Coaches would be preferable. A rollout for 2011 is planned based on the results of the League Structure Committee‘s strategic plan.

League Development Committee -  One person per division and BoD representative is needed to formalize new program requirements and outline how members will move from D3 to D1. 


League Structure Committee Update
The committee will present their 2 stage strategic plan to the board on 1/18. Stage 1 will include the strategic plan for 2009-2019 seasons and the direct rule changes needed for the 2011 season. Rule changes will be presented and voted on at the state meeting in September. Stage 2 of the strategic plan encompasses UIL recognition.


501c3
The board is asked to look at the by- laws for a discussion at the next board meeting. Ray would like to meet with the attorney and file paperwork. Wording changes are needed. Nancy will send an email to the board containing the current by-laws for review by the board.


Misc. Business
Joe will go to Baltimore in 2 weeks for the US Lacrosse meeting. 
SWLOA is working on procedures to implement the new stick rule.  Most stores appear to be carrying the new compliant heads.
Jay will send an actual to budget comparison to the board in the next 2 weeks. 
Chris will send an email to the board on how to access  the private files.
Teams can use Jay’s address for proof of insurance.


Meeting adjourned at 8:44.




